
 
 
 
Paul Britton 
Chief Executive 
Thames Valley Chamber of Commerce Group 
150 Edinburgh Avenue 
Slough, Berkshire 
SL1 4SS 
 

      24 July 2024  
 
 
Dear Paul  
 
Thank you for your letter of 8 July to the Secretary of State about Western 
Rail Link to Heathrow scheme. I am replying as the Minister responsible for 
rail. 
 
As you will appreciate, these are early days for the new Government, and we 
are considering our position on future rail investments in the context of our 
critical missions and the availability of public finances. I am grateful to you for 
writing in on this subject and highlighting your support for the scheme.  

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

LORD HENDY OF RICHMOND HILL 
 

MINISTER OF STATE FOR RAIL 
 

 

Lord Hendy of Richmond Hill 
Minister for Rail  
 
Great Minster House 
33 Horseferry Road 
London 
SW1P 4DR 
 
Tel: 0300 330 3000   
E-Mail: lord.hendy@dft.gov.uk  
 
Web site: www.gov.uk/dft 
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